
JANUARY 16, 2008    REGULAR MEETING 
 

The Police Commission of the City and County of San Francisco met in 
Room 400, City Hall, #1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, at 5:58 
p.m., in a Regular Meeting. 
 
PRESENT: Commissioners Sparks, Veronese, Campos, Lee, Mazzucco 
ABSENT: Commissioner Marshall 
(Commissioner Lee arrived at 6:02 p.m.) 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

Inspector Frank Lee, Sex Crimes Detail, presented the Commission 
with a petition in regards to interview process of the Homicide Detail. 

David Villalobos, Director of Community Leadership Alliance, talked 
about the meet-and-greet forum and discussed concerns regarding two liquor 
stores at Turk and Taylor Streets. 

Barry Tarranto, cab driver, discussed concerns regarding officer 
working 10b at the Hilton Hotel and concerns regarding illegal limousines. 
 
REPORT TO THE COMMISSION 
a. Chief’s Report 

- Update on significant policing efforts by Department 
members 

- Quarterly Report of Provision of Documents to the OCC 
- Presentation of the 4th Quarter 2007 Firearm Discharge 

Review Board Report 
- Presentation of Officer-Involved Shooting Investigation 

Status Summary 
- 2007 Homicide Overview 
 
Chief Fong talked about two incidents involving outstanding police 

work.  Chief Fong also introduced the new members of her command staff and 
asked each one of them to introduce themselves and to talk about their new 
responsibilities.  The Command Staff, Assistant Chief Lynch, Deputy Chief 
Tacchini, FOB, Deputy Chief Shinn, Investigations, Deputy Chief Keohane, 
Administrations, Deputy Chief Craig, Airport, Commander Cashman, 
Commander Tong, Commander Brown, and Commander Lindo, introduced 
themselves and gave a brief description of their goals and responsibilities. 
 

Lieutenant Mike Stasko, Legal Division, presented the 1st quarter 2007 
 report of Provision of Documents to the OCC. 
 

Commissioner Veronese asked why the Department is giving the report 
as opposed to the OCC Director.  Ms. Hicks stated that it would be more 
appropriate to have the Department report to the Commission about delays and 
for OCC to respond.  Commissioner Sparks asked that a copy of the report be 
provided to Director Hicks before the presentation. 
 

Inspector Joseph McFadden presented the  OIS Investigation Status 
Summary.   
 

Commissioner Sparks commended Inspector McFadden and Deputy 
Chief Keohane for a job well done. 
 

Deputy Chief Keohane presented the 4th Quarter 2007 Firearm 
Discharge Review Board Report. 
 

Chief Fong introduced Ms. Ronnie Wagner, Attorney, Management 
Control Division.  Ms. Wagner gave a brief background about herself. 
 



Lieutenant John Murphy presented the 2007 homicide overview report. 
 Commissioner Sparks asked that this item be put over for next week to give 
the Commission a chance to look over the documents. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
Steve Johnson, POA, discussed concerns regarding the lieutenant’s list 

and people that were passed over. 
Sylvia Johnson discussed concerns. 
Inspector Frank Lee discussed concerns regarding homicide interview 

process. 
Barbara Growth discussed concerns regarding the war. 

 
OCC DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
- Review of Recent Activities 
 

Director Joyce Hicks, OCC, gave a brief report in regards to outreach 
and mediation.   
 

Commissioner Sparks suggested that there be an investigator from the 
OCC for every district stations’ community meetings. The Commission also 
suggested a comprehensive document about what the OCC’s plans are in terms 
of outreach. 
 

Commissioner Sparks suggested proposing a budget for the OCC that 
will fulfill the OCC’s Charter mandate. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

None 
 
COMMISSION REPORTS 
- Commission President’s Report 
- Commissioners’ Reports 
- Presentation of the Police Commission’s bi-monthly report of 

Closed Session Disciplinary Actions (Veronese Resolution) 
- Presentation of the Quarterly Report by the Department and the 

Office of Citizen Complaints regarding Police Proposals (Sparks 
Resolution) 

 
Ms. Samara Marion, OCC, and Captain Gonzalez presented the 

Quarterly Report regarding Policy Proposals. 
 

Commissioner Lee asked about outreach in regards to the Language 
General Order.  She also would like a joint meeting with the Youth 
Commission and Juvenile Probation Commission. 
 

Commissioner Campos asked why the general orders are not online. 
 

Commissioner Sparks asked about DGO 3.16 and 8.09 in regards to 
media relations.  Captain Gonzalez stated that the Department is working with 
the City Attorney in regards to the DGOs and hopefully by the next report they 
will be adopted.  Commissioner Sparks also asked about 8.11 and 8.12 in 
regards to in-custody deaths. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

David Pilpell asked for more staffing for the city attorney’s office in 
regards to help for the public protection unit. 

Sylvia Johnson discussed concerns. 
 
 



DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION TO SET THE LOCATIONS 
OF FUTURE DISTRICT COMMISSION MEETINGS                            
 

Put over one week.  Commissioner Sparks stated that she is thinking 
about having one of the district meetings at the POA so that off-duty officers 
may attend. 
 
DISCUSSION RE: COMMISSION STAFFING 
 

Put over one week. 
 
ROUTINE ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS 
a. Commission Announcements 
b. Scheduling of items identified for consideration at future 

Commission meetings 
- Discussion re: The Commission’s Priority List 

(Put over one week.) 
 

Commissioner Veronese would like to discuss Prop B or the Drop 
Program.  Commissioner Veronese would also asked about taxi zone on 
Broadway. 
 

Lieutenant Reilly announced that the Commission will meet in the 
Richmond District on the 30th of January at Roosevelt Middle School, 460 
Arguello Street. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 

Motion by Commissioner Campos, second by Commissioner Veronese. 
 Approved 5-0. 
 

Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 
 
 
 

__________________________________ 
Lieutenant Joe Reilly 
Secretary 
San Francisco Police Commission 
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